From: Doll, Laura

Sent: 11/15/2012 2:32:44 PM

To: Colvin, Michael (michael.colvin@cpuc.ca.gov)

Cc:

Bcc:

Subject: GHG Compressor station OIR schedule

Michael

Just tried to call you but perhaps this will help reduce phone tag . . .

Next year, starting January 1, costs will hit our books as the compressor stations operate and produce emissions. We estimate that in the first quarter of 2013 the cost will be about \$1 million. I know that isn't much in the overall scheme of things, but still there are concerns about the cumulative regulatory risk.

If a PD comes out this year, I think that would greatly alleviate our concerns. Something you undoubtedly know is that the PD could include a shortened comment period, like 10 days. I am told that can happen for "emergency conditions" which have previously been interpreted rather liberally.

And we (the only parties, PG&E and DRA) could agree to waive reply comments too. If that happened, perhaps it could even slide into the Dec 20 agenda? When do you think we might know something certain about the PD?

Thanks for your patience on this.

Laura

From: Colvin, Michael [mailto:michael.colvin@cpuc.ca.gov]

Sent: Thursday, November 15, 2012 12:27 PM

To: Doll, Laura

Subject: RE: Am I being a pest?

Not at all... Can you help me understand what costs, if any, PG&E needs to be covered in the memo account \*this year\*. Meaning, how much are you all out of pocket if we don't establish the memo account? I think that a PD will hit the street this year, but I doubt it will be in time for the 12/20 meeting. I'm hoping for one of the two January meetings... But I'm trying to understand what's what... Michael From: Doll, Laura [mailto:LRDD@pge.com] Sent: Thursday, November 15, 2012 11:34 AM To: Colvin, Michael Subject: Am I being a pest? Don't want to be. I am being peppered (sounds better than bombarded, right?) with questions about the GHG OIR for PG&E's gas compressor stations. I can confirm that we do not have an account to track the costs in. We will have to set up two accounts, one for core and the other for non-core – but that's a detail. The question right now is, could we get an ACR as an interim step OR is there still a chance to get a PD out in time for approval before year's end? I know, really, that this isn't your number one priority! But thanks for any advice you can provide.

Laura

 $PG\&E is committed to protecting our customers' privacy.\\ To learn more, please visit \underline{http://www.pge.com/about/company/privacy/customer/}$